

Governor

MARY T. BASSETT, M.D., M.P.H. Commissioner KRISTIN M. PROUD
Acting Executive Deputy Commissioner

June 6, 2022

Elizabeth Whalen, MD, MPH Commissioner Albany County Health Department 175 Green Street Albany, NY 12202

Re: RFA# DOH01-RADON2-2021, State Indoor Radon Grants Program – County Governments in High-Risk Radon Counties

Dear Dr. Whalen:

Congratulations! We are pleased to inform you that Albany County Health Department has been selected for an award under the above referenced Request for Applications (RFA). Selection was based on the competitive review and evaluation of your organization's response to this RFA released in June 2021.

The award amount is \$10,000 annually for the anticipated contract period 7/1/22 – 6/30/27. Final grant awards are contingent upon the review and approval of the Office of the State Comptroller (OSC).

Your contract number is T37363GG, and your contract will be available in the Grants Gateway shortly. Your program manager will follow-up via email with further instructions for budget and work plan submission.

We look forward to working with you on the successful implementation of the State Indoor Radon Program! Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact Cindy Costello (program) or Nikki Hankle (fiscal) at 518-402-7550 or Radon@health.ny.gov.

Sincerely,

Alex Damiani

Director

Bureau of Environmental Radiation Protection